FOTR Annual Meeting 2009 Notes


FOTR Meeting – 28 feb 09
Del opened the floor with introductions around the room.

Also asked for a new time keeper – Larisa, Todd’s fiancé stepped up to help out.  

Opened the floor talking about Cantina on the Con and what a small group can do for fund raising.  Started out at first event with about 5k in funds donated to RTF.  Last year they had over 20k raised.

Talked a little about the revised grant program, and Daphne Green went into greater detail on this.  New this year, non-profits can now apply.  

Del brought up the Tellico closure order, and the DEIS is out.  BRC, UFWDA and Southern are all working on this.  The preferred alternative is total closure.

Daphne talked about the 90 million that was taken from the OHV trust fund.  The law says it has to be repaid though in two years.  This money stacked up because of other issues with the division and commission not having is shared vision and no strategic plan in place either.  They now have a strategic plan and working on the shared vision.  Commission still has two open seats that have to be filled by the senate though.  Looking for two names to give to senate to fill these two open seats.  This requires as little or as much as you want.  

Daphne talked about AB-134, and it is connecting the dots on some little holes in the system.

The issues with the CPSC and the ban on lead paint on kids OHV’s, and the issues it is having on the suppliers at this time.  They had to pull all the kids OHV’s off the shelf and this includes bicycles.

Need to call Feinstein and Boxer about this issue and how it is affecting family recreation.
SB-4 will ban smoking is state parks.  This is a bill that is really unenforceable, as the LEO’s could be busy handing out tickets for this, when they should be doing other things.  How can you stop someone from smoking in their own RV at Pismo or other parks.  

Mike Fuller from CGS talked about the work he did for the county on the trail and his data he has compiled.  This data shows some of the areas that need work to maintain the trail, and they are color coded red or yellow.  Red needs attention now.

He has GIS data for the whole trail.  He has pictures tied to specific data points on the trail.

Goals include decreasing the road and stream issues for the whole trail.

32 locations need rock fords

Remove water from the trial in 87 locations.

Water bars are a cost effective way to do both of the above.

Always want to eliminate unnecessary erosion on the trail.

There are standards and guidelines needed for grants.  Keep pictures of before and after to show what your work has done, and keep documenting it over the years to show how effective the work was.  

Multiple locations where stream flow is captured by the trail.  Use water bars and rock fords to keep as much water as possible off the trail.

He highlighted the Ellis creek area and how the new bridge planned will remove the current water crossing.  

93 trail intersections with water and trail intersections.  

Over 2000 feet of trail has seasonal flooding.

Mike did not take into consideration who owned the land on either side of the trail.  Either private land owners or forest service.

With his data, work can now be done using real science to protect the trail for decades.

FOTR needs to keep the high ground at all times, as they have in the past, and will continue to.

Deborah talked about the kiosk, and the work that is required there to educate the public.  Not hard work, but can get a little warm in the summer.

A third of those that pass the kiosk are not OHV users.  You have the ability to change opinion on the spot for those that have no understanding of how we recreate on the trail.

Last year, Eldorado County had someone there every weekend.  Probably not going to happen this year with the current budget cuts.

There are now bathrooms there also, so all the comforts of home.  Need more volunteers to help out though passing out maps, wag bags, spill kits and trash bags.

Water board meeting.

5 OHV users, and 5 anti recreation individuals on board along with those from the water board itself.

Each side will give their points, and then the floor will be opened for questions from the board to the panel of users.

The assessment and abatement will need comments.  See Pirate4x4 forum for info on how to write the letters.  The letters must have substance though to carry any weight with the board.

What do we do now though – wait until after meeting, when info will be posted on the forum.

Keep the hours coming, and Rusty is getting burned out.  Needs someone to take over as time keeper.

Larisa stepped up to help, and her help is greatly appreciated.  Good job girl…

Todd talked about UFWDA
Membership in UFWDA, BRC, local clubs and state associations.

BFG Outstanding trails, and how one of the Hammers trails will be picked this year.

Tellico and the DEIS is out.  UFWDA, BRC and Southern are working this.  Watch the Pirate4x4 forum for more info.

SEMA and land use.  Great resource of date, and contacts in congress.

Wheel-in in Va and Tx coming up.

UFWDA window banners coming.  Todd is going to purchase these himself to give away.
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